July 24, 2009
Honorable Arnold Schwarzenegger,

Governor, State of California

State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Governor Schwarzenegger:

I respectfully request your signature on Senate Bill 159, which makes permanent the  “Move Over, Slow Down” law which you signed into law in 2006 (SB 1610, Simitian).  There is no opposition to the bill and it enjoys the support of law enforcement, first responders, tow truck industry, auto insurance industry, and traffic safety organizations.  SB 159 was approved by the California State Assembly on a vote of 72-0 and by the California State Senate on a vote of 33-2.
The "Move Over, Slow Down" law requires motorists to change lanes as they approach a stationary emergency vehicle or tow truck.  In the event that drivers cannot merge to an adjacent lane due to existing traffic conditions, they must slow down.  Pursuant to existing law the California Highway Patrol (CHP) was required to report to the Legislature on the effectiveness of the "Move Over, Slow Down" law on the safety of emergency responders and the motoring public.  The CHP's report found that "since the new laws went into effect there has been an overall decrease in fatal and injury victims involving stopped emergency vehicles and tow trucks."  The CHP concluded in its report that the existing law should be made permanent.
Making the law permanent will allow for the continued protection of the safety of California drivers, emergency workers, and tow truck drivers. These individuals deal with dangerous situations on busy roadways every day, and deserve to have the protections afforded them by this law made permanent.  

Finally, it should be noted that 44 other states now have similar laws.  Senate Bill 159 will ensure consistency in the rules of the road for California drivers.

I respectfully request your signature on SB 159.

Sincerely,

S. Joseph Simitian

Senator, Eleventh District

SJS:ro
cc:       J. A. Farrow, Commissioner of the California Highway Patrol

Mike Webb

Michael Prosio
